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    President:  Jenny Behrendt  4446 0642. 

Vice President: Kathy Rose  44745753 

Secretary:  Robyn Sammons 4471 3392 

Treasurer:  Marilyn Kellett    

Publicity Officer: Jean Watson  0408525285 

       

August 2018 SCCQ Newsletter No.140 

 

 

 

 

Do you have any items of interest you would like to share with your fellow Guild members? 

Would you like to receive our Newsletter via email? Please email to sccq.editor@gmail.com. 

 

President’s Report 
As this is my first report as President I am a bit like a fish out of water or should I say a bit 
apprehensive. 
 
At the AGM, after I had taken the middle seat I was at a loss for words and very remiss in thanking 
Daiva Ceicys publicly so I would like to do that now.  Thank you to Daiva for all your hard work as past 

President and also thank you to both Marilyn and Robyn for continuing in their roles as Treasurer and 
Secretary respectively.  These ladies work hard at their volunteer jobs and do so without complaint. I 
would also like to welcome Kathy Rose from Out of the Blocks as Vice President.   
 
As I write this report I have the radio on in the background and listening to the sad stories facing farmers 

and in general our country folks who are desperately trying to survive whilst they wait for rain.  I know 

we all do our bit but if anyone knows a rain dance please do it now and put it out there on YouTube, lots 
of prayers would help too.  John and I have just spent three nights at Mudgee and although we saw the 
occasional pale green paddock due to a little irrigation, there were hundreds of brown paddocks and lots 
of trucks carting stock to ‘who knows where’? If you get the chance, go for a drive in the countryside 
stop at a shop, buy a coffee, have lunch somewhere and if there is a patchwork shop, well you know 
what to do! 
 

I hope you have all been busy finishing off your quilts for the quilt show.  It’s a great opportunity to see 
all the beautiful quilts by our talented Quilters all in the one place. Also maybe do a little shopping, have 
a coffee and catch up with your quilting friends.   
 
Our next meeting is 10th October at the Uniting Church in Moruya and hope to see you there and also at 
the quilt show. 
 

Happy Sewing  

 

SCCQ Quilt Show News 

Quilt Registration 

The registration times for the delivery of quilts to the Ulladulla Civic Centre on Thursday 20 September 

are as follows: 

10:00am to 10:45am: Gerringong / Nowra / Out of the Blocks / Red Berry 

10:45am to 11:30am: Batemans Bay / Cygnets / Dalmeny / Night Owls / Tuesday Twitterers 

Please ensure that there is only one quilt per bag and that the quilt and the bag have a label showing 

name, address and group.  Also, that the identifying fabric tag is pinned next to the label on both quilt 

and bag. 

Next Meeting:   10 October 2018, 10 for 10.30 a.m. 

Venue:     Uniting Church Hall, Page St, Moruya 

Host:      Monaro Stitches, Merrimbula 
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The quilt should have the label sewn on the back right hand corner and a hanging sleeve sewn at the top 

of the back of the quilt. 

When bagging the quilt please fold it so the label is uppermost, avoiding the quilt having to be unfolded 

to check details and to attach the item number at time of registration. 

Flyers 
If your club still has copies please continue to help distribute the flyers as widely as possible.  And don’t 

forget to put a copy in the back window of your car. 

Raffle 
Don’t forget to return your ticket stubs and money to Delma on Set-up-Day or anytime during the show 

up to 12noon Sunday.  Delma will be located at a table near the entrance to the Auditorium. 

The raffle will be drawn towards the end of the show at 3pm on Sunday 23 September. 

For any enquiries please contact Delma on 4442 1438 or dl.elliott@hotmail.com. 

Articles for local paper 
If you haven’t already done so please help publicise the Quilt Show by preparing a brief article for your 

local paper.  It may be nice to include a photo of your members working together for the Show.  The 

basic details to include are: 

• South Coast and Country Quilters are holding its 14th Biennial Quilt Show on 21, 22, and 23 

September, 10am to 4pm, at the Ulladulla Civic Centre. 

• Approximately 120 quilts from members of its 19 quilting clubs, the Show will include a craft 

table selling a great variety of hand work, a raffle, demonstrations and a range of retailers selling 

quilting and craft items 

• The money raised from entry to the Show ($5) will be donated to local charities selected by the 

participating clubs.   

Nominating your local Charity 
Could those clubs entering quilts into the Show please nominate the local charity for donation of their 

component of the entrance fees, at the October SCCQ meeting. 

 

News from the Groups 
Batemans Bay Quilters 
The ladies of the Batemans Bay Patchworkers and Quilters have had a fairly quiet time since the last 

SCCQ meeting, with many of our members leaving the Bay to holiday in warmer parts of Australia as well 

as overseas. However, life carries on here. 

Our AGM was held in July with all positions filled, and we are once again led by our president Margaret 

Foster. 

A Luncheon Committee has been formed and preparations are now underway for our 2019 Luncheon to 

be held at the Batemans Bay Soldiers Club on Monday 18th March. Invitations to our Luncheon will be 

sent out by early December. We hope that many or you will again support our fund-raising efforts on 

behalf of Muddy Puddles, an organisation which provides therapy for children with a disability. Our Guest 

Speaker on the day will be Deborah Louie, who will also be presenting a workshop on the following day. 

Several ladies enjoyed attending the Sydney Quilt Show in June, the Braidwood Quilters Christmas in 

July Luncheon last month, and are looking forward to a visit to the Canberra Quilt Show in the next few 

days.  

Our Charity Days have been busy with six quilts being donated last month to Cassie’s Place and to the 

Moruya Women’s Refuge. Thank you to those who attend contribute their time and talent to a worthwhile 

cause. 
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Last, but by no means least, many of us are working on our yearly Challenge. This time we were all 

given a well-known saying to represent in a small quilt. Harder than it sounds but we are all looking 

forward to seeing the results in December.  

Cygnets 
We were pleased to welcome Jennifer, our Calcutta representative, to our last meeting as she was home 

for a short break. She renewed her SCCQ membership. She told us lots of stories and left us with 2 

beautiful quilts for the Quilt Show. 

 

On a sadder note our potential new member, Margaret Thompson has decided to return to Canberra to 

live. We hope that this move works out well for her but will miss her superb needle turn applique. 

 

And that leaves 5 of us. 

 

Finally, tomorrow will see us join with Tuesday Twitteres on the early morning bus to the Canberra Quilt 

Show. Let’s hope it isn’t snowing in Canberra tomorrow and that the quilts inspire us to new things. 

Sammy, 7 August 

 

Dalmeny Quilters 
We had our AGM in July. All positions filled. President: Daiva Ceicys, Secretary: Helen Hennessy, 

Treasurer: Karen Foster. 

 

We are continuing with in-house workshops including rope bags/mats/bowls., needle felting and fabric 

manipulation. Quilts for the local nursing homes are also being made. 

 

Lyn Hewitt is booked for a weekend workshop 13/14.10.18. She will be teaching her Bog Jacket. Places 

available for this. 

 

Gerringong UFO Craft Group 
We have continued with our charity quilts and are pleased with the results.  

 

We have enjoyed a ‘Christmas in July’ luncheon at the home of one of the ladies. Here we welcomed 

back a member who has been away for quite some time after major surgery. Last weekend five of us 

attended Carol’s weekend (Carole Tabone of Quilting Shoalhaven) at Shoalhaven Heads. This is a 

wonderful weekend held in May and August each year. It is a fun, learning time as quilters came from as 

far as Sydney, Young etc and the range of quilts is amazing. Everyone is very supportive and extremely 

willing to share. We would recommend the weekend to everyone. 

Margaret Di Sylvio 

 

Night Owls 
After a couple of months of being nomadic quilters the renovations to the Malua Bay Community Centre 

are complete and we are back ‘home’ and enjoying the extra space. Meetings are a little too noisy and 

once the acoustic panels are installed we will be able to hold the workshops we have planned. 

As a group Night Owls have be working on a quilt involving English paper piecing of hexagons appliqued 

onto four patch blocks. With so many members enjoying the task we could have probably had a quilt 

twice the size. Thanks must go to Sue Bourke and Susan Magnay organizing the activity.  

Nowra Quilters 
Everyone going well and busy as always.  

Several went to the Sydney Quilt Show and this year our member Maxine Sandry won a highly 

commended award for her machine quilting that she does beautifully. CONGRATULATIONS. 

 

We have had 2 in-house quilt classes. Dorothy Hanbridge did a lovely candle wicking class and Jenny 

Berhendt did a great Christmas Tree Skirt class. Thank you to both for all your hard work. 
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We shared a group sewing 9-5 Saturday where we had 14 girls working on their own projects. Lots of 

lovely work in progress when we stopped laughing, talking and eating long enough to do something.  

 

We have several going by bus to the Canberra Quilt Show. 

 

All our days are go go go! 

 

Happy quilting to all. 

 

Tuesday Twits 
Morning all. 

Twits have bee quite busy this last couple of months, feverishly trying to finish quilts for the show. Well, 

a couple of us have. However we have finished our charity quilt which we are quite proud of and you will 

see it later. I think it’s our best effort so far. It would be really good if you could all say ‘Ahhhhhhhhhh’ 

and I could report back to the group! 

 

We are also busy deciding which charity to make a donation for drought relief and think that the local 

Lions Club seems to be a good bet. They don’t have admission costs and have contacts all over the state. 

Details should be finalised by the weekend and we have put aside $250 for this cause. Here we are 

worrying about our gardens and these poor people are desperate. 

 

Nine of us are doing the 7am depart in the morning to toddle off to Canberra, hopefully to come back 

inspired with new ideas and maybe some interesting goodies. Sammy is really good at organising buses, 

and we really appreciate it.  

 

In the end, only Wendy went to the Prue Mapstone workshop, but as usual she thoroughly enjoyed 

herself and as usual made a couple more friends and renewed old acquaintances. 

 

That being all I have to report I will finish off with my usual ‘Happy stitching everyone’ 

 

SCCQ HOSTESS ROSTER 

If you are unable to do your roster on the appointed date, please arrange a swap. 

 

Year Date Group 

   

     2018 Wednesday 10th October Monaro Stitches & Merrimbula 

 Wednesday 12th December Red Berry Quilters 

2019 Wednesday 13th February Yass Quilters 

 Wednesday 10th April Out of the Blocks and  

Gerringong 

 Wednesday 12th June Nowra 

 Wednesday 14th August 

(AGM) 

Tuesday Twits and Cygnets 

 Wednesday 9th October Bungendore and Braidwood 

 Wednesday 11th December Batemans Bay 

 

August SCCQ Meeting Minutes – see attached  

SCCQ 2018 AGM minutes – see attached 
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Club and other Quilting Events. 
Is your club holding an event and you would like other groups to attend? If so, please contact the 

SCCQ Publicity Officer at jeannie.cw@gmail.com or you can use the contact page on the SCCQ 

Web.  

 

Events will be publicised in the SCCQ Newsletter (see below) and in the events section of the SCCQ 

Web page. 

 

For more details of the enclosed events, please go to the SCCQ Web page. 

http://www.southcoastcountryquilters.com/events-calendar.html 

 

Note: not all commercial craft and quilt shows are listed in the enclosed table. 

 

2018 

Month Day(s) Event Where 

September 19-23 SCCQ Quilt Show Ulladulla Civic Centre 

 10 Candelo Craft Group Spring Display Candelo Hall 

October 10 SCCQ Meeting Uniting Church Moruya 

November  Melbourne Stitches & Craft Carlton, Victoria 

 24-25 Braidwood Airing of the Quilts Braidwood, NSW 

 24-25 Bungendore Quilt Exhibition Bungendore, NSW 

December 10 SCCQ Meeting Uniting Church Moruya 

 

Trading Table 

 
Contributions of fabrics, patterns, sewing notions etc. are always welcome.  

 

All you wonderful cooks out there, how about a pot or two of chutney or jam, or even a batch 

of scones, biscuits or cakes.  

 

The gardeners could furnish the table with pots of seedlings or produce. Any items would be 

most welcome.  

 

10% of the selling price goes to SCCQ – balance to seller. Items to be 

priced and marked with seller’s name.  

 

Want to know more? Contact:  Margaret Herzog. Phone: 44712849 

 

mailto:jeannie.cw@gmail.com
http://www.southcoastcountryquilters.com/events-calendar.html
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Quilt Appraisal 

To have a quilt appraised, fill in a quilt appraisal application form found on the SCCQ web site: 

http://www.southcoastcountryquilters.com/forms.html and have four photographs of the quilt:  

Two of the whole quilt, two of a section and a close up to show detail. 

 

Please send the form to the Appraisal Coordinator: 

    Debbie Adam, Appraisal Coordinator 

    C/- SCCQ, PO Box 828, Batemans Bay NSW 2536 (at least one week before the meeting)   

    or telephone: 44722418 

    Valuations cost $15.00 per member 

__________________ 

vintage handmade homewares • fabric & quilting supplies • haberdashery 

 

 

Open Studio Workshops 

 

1st Tuesday of the month at 

MeadowVale, 322 Ridge Road, 

Central Tilba. Or other times 

phone Jann for appointment 

on 0411 403 254 

 

Susan Smith – 8th & 9th September 2018  

Judy Newman – 24th & 25th November 2018 

Margaret Sampson George – 11th & 12th May 2019  

Email or phone for more information 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

Email info@tamborinetotilba.com.au  INSTAGRAM @tamborinetotilba www.tamborinetotilba.com.au 

________________ 

 
Do you need to contact the SCCQ? There are several ways you can do that: 

 

• Contact a Committee member using the phone numbers at the top of this Newsletter.  

• Email the Editor of this Newsletter (scccq.editor@gmail.com).  

• If you need to post items, send to the SCCQ Secretary, PO Box 828 Batemans Bay, 

NSW 2536 

• Visit the SCCQ web site (www.southcoastquilters.com) 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:info@tamborinetotilba.com.au
http://www.tamborinetotilba.com.au/
http://www.southcoastquilters.com/
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SCCQ Show and Share 

Many thanks to Jenny Behrendt for taking these photos 
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